Oregon State University Retirement Association

Board Meeting Minutes – Friday, February 15, 2008

Members present:  Kathy Heath, Bobbye Koeper, Ken Krane, Kathy Meddaugh, Curt McCann, Bill Smart, Barb Stuber, Gary Tiedeman, Jo Anne Trow, Shelly Houghtaling and Nancy Evans.  Members not present: Erin Haynes and Mike Rainbolt.

President Kathy Heath called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

Minutes of Meeting of January 18, 2008.  The minutes were approved as corrected.  Corrected minutes will be sent electronically showing the correction in red.

Treasurer’s Report.  OSURA State Account balance:  $4,259.69

            OSURA Foundation Account balance is $13,926.33


$9,000 was deposited to the state account for 2007-2008

Committee Reports.
Member Services Committee – The PERS workshop will be March 4, 3-5 pm in the University Theater. An announcement will be going out to the membership.  Bill Wilkins will be hosting a dinner following the presentation for the speakers and guests.  The Pre-Retirement Seminar is planned for April 22 and will be from 10-12 in the Memorial Union.  The featured speaker will be Dr. Clara Pratt.  The committee has asked the Board to approve $328 for the cost of the survey being sent to members.  A motion was made to cover this cost.  It was seconded and approved by the Board.  The committee decided to not plan any summer events.

Program Committee – The OSU Gymnastic meet on January 18 with a pre-meet dinner had 41 in attendance. Carol Kronstad planned a great event.  Sylvia Moore spoke about the history of the OSU Gymnastic program.  Everyone agreed the earlier event of attending a team practice was a great advantage.  On Tuesday, January 22, 20 members toured OSU Veterinary Medicine’s small and large animal anatomy laboratory.  Again, another good event that was very informative. On February 8, 30 OSURA members attended the play “All My Sons” with dessert and a pre-play talk by the director.  All agreed that the play was outstanding.  The Women’s Basketball game event is planned for February 23, with dinner at 5pm at the LaSells Stewart Center.  The meal is $10/person and tickets will be $2 each. February 27 is the date for the tour of the OSU Wave Lab from 3-4 pm and parking is free.  On March 12, 2-3:30, there will be a tour of the Linus Pauling Exhibit at the Library. Jim Kreuger is the contact person.  There is a limit of 15 people.  In late April or early May Ron Wrolstad is organizing a tour of the beer and fermentation labs.  The tour of the new Gill Annex will be announced in early May.  Plans are going well for the May 8 trip to the coast to tour the Hatfield Marine Science Center and the research vessel, “Wecoma”.  The committee is asking for suggestions for summer activities.  Those suggested were attending the play on the MU Quad and concerts in Central Park. 

Volunteer Committee – February 19 & 20 OSU Career Fair at the Alumni Center is well covered. There will be a Career Fair in the spring as well.  The volunteer information page is now posted on OSURA’s website and is good for a year.

Golf Committee – The OSURA Annual Golf Tournament will be Wednesday, September 10.  A chair for the following year is still needed.

 Old Business.

Annual Meeting – The meeting will be May 14 at the Vet. Medicine/Magruder Hall Auditorium. The starting time may be moved back to 3pm. Marilyn Sarff will help with prizes.  The term door prizes can no longer be used.  They are now called drawings.  It was suggested that there be fewer but better prizes such as gift certificates to local restaurants.  Annual membership dues can be paid at the annual meeting.

New Business.

Retirement Survey – Sandie Helmick and a HDFS graduate student have compiled the survey and prepared it for mailing.  It should be going out soon to the membership.  The results will be presented at the April Pre-Retirement Seminar.

Membership Recruitment – Letters are being sent to newly retired members and to OSU non-retired employees.  It was restated that current employees are eligible for membership in OSURA.  It was suggested that the OSURA web site state this more clearly.

There was discussion about the guidelines for amending the Constitution.  Also discussed was possible clarification in the By-laws regarding committees.  Kathy will review the Constitution and the By-laws and give an update at a later meeting.

Nomination Committee – Ken Krane, Bobbye Koeper and Curt McCann will serve on the committee.  Ken noted that the following would be going off the Board: Nancy Evans, Bobbye Koeper, Kathy Meddaugh, and Gary Tiedeman.  Officers and members at-large positions will need to be filled. 

Other. 

It was suggested that on the OSURA website that past and current events be shown in two separate locations.

Shelly announced that the scholarship information and brochures have gone out campus-wide.

To update the presentation board with new photos and information was suggested before the annual meeting.

Curt McCann will look into better parking possible for members at OSURA events.

The next Board meeting will be March 21, 2008, 10 am, President’s Conference Room.

Meeting adjourned at 11:45 am

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Evans, Secretary

